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DEPUTY MINISTER THEMBI SIWEYA VISITS SEKHUKHUNE 

 

In an effort by government to monitor compliance and continue awareness in the midst of 

coronavirus, Deputy Minister in the Presidency, Ms. Thembi Siweya is in Sekhukhune District today. 

 

This time, the DM is at Nebo Magistrate Court, engaging court management, district political 

leadership and very few stakeholders, on measures to combat the spread of Covid-19.  

 

"Our interest as Sekhukhune, is to ensure that water supply to the court prescient is 100%, that we 

collectively comply with lock down regulations and that we curb the spread of this pandemic" says 

Executive Mayor Keamotseng Stanley Ramaila. 

 

The Deputy Minister's engagement session, smallernyana IMBIZO, is in direct response to the 

presidential call that Ministers and Deputy Ministers will be deployed to all the district 

municipalities, as part of the intensified fight against Covid-19.  

 

Kgotsong. 


